
The Big Lie

On February 7, 2019, … Giuliani told 
Ms. Dunphy, in her capacity as his employee, 

about a plan that had been prepared for 
if Trump lost the 2020 election. 

Specifically, Giuliani told Ms. Dunphy 
that Trump's team would claim that 

there was “voter fraud” and that 
Trump had actually won the election. 

This plan was discussed at several 
business meetings with Giuliani 

and Lev Parnas.
From the verified complaint 

against Rudy Giuliani filed by Noelle Dunphy, 
his former Business Development director 
[February 7, 2019, was 635 days before 

the 2020 election held on November 3, 2020]
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